
March 15, 2020 
 
 

COVID-19 IMPORTANT INFORMATION FOR HEALTH CARE PROVIDERS 
REGARDING CANCER PATIENTS 
 
 
For health care providers and facilities in REMOTE LOCATIONS 
 
This communication is to assist in responding to questions that you or patients/clients of 
CancerCare Manitoba may have regarding appointments during the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
CancerCare Manitoba provides cancer care to patients across the Province of Manitoba and in 
the Kivalliq Region of Nunavut. CancerCare Manitoba is determining if some appointments can 
occur over the phone or by telehealth. 
 
If a person in your community has an appointment at any CancerCare Manitoba location for any 
reason, please contact us at 1-855-837-5400, so we can coordinate appointments 
appropriately.  
 
Thank you for your assistance. We are also making every attempt to reach CCMB 
patients/clients directly regarding their appointments. 
 
 
 
 
Sri Navaratnam, MBBS, PhD, FRCPC 
President and CEO, CancerCare Manitoba 
 

 
 
 
 


